
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Collingwood Primary 
School 

Welcome to Nursery!                Autumn term 

Dear parents and carers,  

The Nursery team would like to welcome you to a new school year. We 

would like to say how proud we are of all our Nursery children! They 

have settled so well into their new classroom and have already made lots 

of new friends.  The children are working hard growing, exploring and 

having lots of fun each and every day. We are looking forward to 

getting to know our new Collingwood families and working closely with 

you all!  

 

Meet the team: 

 
    

Miss Fairley Miss Trewick Mrs Briggs  



  

 
 
PE in Nursery 
On PE days, children are to COME TO SCHOOL wearing their PE kit: yellow t-shirt, black jogging 
pants/shorts & trainers. Nursery PE sessions will be on Friday. 

 
 
Uniform 
Please ensure that your child follows the school uniform requirements: 
Boys: plain grey/black trousers, white polo shirt, grey pullover or school sweatshirt. Flat black trainers 

or school shoes.  
Girls: grey skirt or grey/black trousers, white polo shirt, grey cardigan or school sweatshirt, flat black 

trainers or school shoes.  There is also a summer dress in yellow.  
Leggings are not permitted. Please ensure your child brings a water bottle to school each day. They 
will take it home daily. 

 

Attendance and punctuality 

Every school day counts! We encourage you to ensure your child arrives promptly for the start of the 
session. Children who arrive late should go to the office where Mrs Smith or Mrs McVay will 
arrange for them to be taken to class. If your child is going to be absent from school, please ring the 
school office as soon as possible on 0191 6053378. 

 

Home learning: 
Your child will bring home various fun activities throughout the year to support their learning and 
development. Home tasks will include rhyme and story work, phonic and number-based activities also 
there will be opportunities to enjoy creative tasks at home linked to our topic work.  

 

Water Bottles  

Alongside milk and snack we encourage our children to drink water regularly. Please provide your 
child with a named water bottle and send it into school daily. Water only please, no juice or milk in 
bottles. 

 

Seesaw – Electronic Learning Journey 

In Nursery we use Seesaw, a personalised electronic learning journey. If you haven’t already, in the 
next few days you will received a personalised code/link via email, this will allow you to connect to 
your child’s account.  



 

 

School term dates:  

Holiday Break up Return to school 

Autumn half term 
2025 

Friday 24th October 
Monday 3rd 
November 

Teacher Training Day 
Friday 26th September 2025 

Christmas 2025 Friday 19th December 
Monday 5th 
January 

Spring half term 2026 Friday 13th February 
Monday 23rd 

February 

Easter 2026 Thursday 2nd April Monday 20th April 

May bank holidays: 

Monday 4th May 2026 

Summer half term 
2026 

Friday 22nd May Monday 1st June 

Teacher Training Day 
Friday 3rd July 2026 

Summer 2026 Friday 17th July  
 

 

Follow us on X (Twitter): 
@Collingwood_PS 

Telephone: 

 (0191) 605 3378 

Email: 
collingwood.schooloffice@collingwoodpri

mary.org.uk 


